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Finance and Resources Committee – 10 February 2010  
 
Charitable status and the Health Professions Council 
 

Executive summary and recommendations  
 
Introduction  
 
At the meeting of the Finance and Resources Committee on 17 November 2009, 
the Executive were requested to identify the advantages and disadvantages if the 
Health Professions Council (HPC) were to become a charity. 
 
The Charity Commission for England and Wales has established two principles in 
establishing a charity.  Firstly, all charities must be for public benefit, and 
secondly, the charity must provide a charitable purpose as set out in the Charities 
Act. 
 
Guidance published by the Charity Commission has been included as a 
background paper and the Committee’s attention is drawn to paragraph C2 on 
page 4 “What are charitable purposes” and paragraph E2 on page 10 Principle 
1a “It must be clear what the benefits are”. 
 
The Health Professions Order 2001 has been carefully reviewed and the Charity 
Commission’s principles applied to our legislation.  However no benefits can be 
identified that would meet the public benefit test of the Charities Act. 
 
Advantages and Disadvantages 
 
If the HPC was to successfully gain charitable status, a number of advantages 
and disadvantages would result.  The more substantive ones are as follows: 
 
Annual report and annual return 
 
A charity must prepare its Annual Report and Accounts in line with the Charity 
Commission.  The return is more onerous for charities with an income greater 
than one million pounds. 
 
Council tax 
 
Charities may obtain a reduction in the amount of rates they pay on property. 
 
 



 

 

Property transaction 
 
Charities may obtain a reduction in tax relating to the sale of their property. 
 
Reserve policy 
 
The reserve policy of a charity may be different from HPC’s existing 
arrangements. 
 
Trustees 
 
To maximise resources being directed to the charity benefits, many charities do 
not remunerate their trustees. 
 
UK National Statistics 
 
The Office of UK National Statistics would classify HPC as being in the private 
sector if it became a charity as opposed to the public sector. 
 
Conclusion 
 
The law and accounting requirements relating to charities are complex and the 
preceding paragraphs are a top level summary.  If further investigation is 
required, it is recommended that we seek specialist legal and accounting advice 
on the issue.  It is worth noting that both the Nursing and Midwifery Council 
(NMC) and the General Medical Council (GMC) are registered charities. 
 
Decision  
 
The Committee is asked to agree the following: instruct the Executive to either 
investigate the issue further or take no further action. 
 
Background information  
Web page from the NMC. 
The Charity Commission for England and Wales – Charities and Public Benefit. 
 
Resource implications  
Not investigated. 
 
Financial implications  
Not investigated in detail. 
 
Appendices  
None. 
 
Date of paper 
22 January 2010  
 
 
 
 




































































